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ANASAZI's On The Road... 
 

       Welcome to the January 2023 Kokopelli Kronicle. 

A large portion of ANASAZI members opted to attend a 
rally at Indio, California in the middle of January instead 

of a regularly scheduled ANASAZI rally in January.  Adding to this, the 
rally registration for February’s rally needed to be competed to 
Butterfield RV Resort in Benson by the end of December. 
Taking all of this into consideration, there was no input for the January 
newsletter --- January rally and February rally information/registration. 
We as the editors decided to go back into the past to share with you the 
January 2017 newsletter.  This blast from the past will start after our 
“Blast From The Past” page.  Ron & Larry 

 
Presidents Message 
 
Happy New Year! Here is hoping for a great travel year, 
meeting old friends and making new ones, seeing new 
places, and hoping the price of fuel continues to drop!  
Betty and I are in Indio attending the Western Area Rally in 
Indio California. I volunteered with Mel Jones to go in early 
and help set up the parking layout and help with parking at 

this event. I also plan to document what it takes to set-up a rally such as this to 
accommodate over 500 rigs and add it to next months newsletter. Volunteering 
is a great way to meet new friends and enjoy being a part of a large group 
putting on an event such as this. It is fun to see Tom Eells leading the Maestros 
in music and song, and Carole in the choir. Now, the ANASAZI's are starting 
to show up with David and Shirley, Barry, John and Darnel, and of course 
FMCA President Rett and Claire Porter so you know a good time is in store. 
 
I am also working with Rett to share the word about FMCA and the powerful 
benefits that come with membership. At the March rally I will be able to show 
a new presentation we developed to update our members and share with future 
members about the value of having an FMCA plaque on your rig! 
 
Soon we travel to Quartzite for the Quartzfest Ham Radio event along with the 
Quartzite Sports and Recreation Show. We hope to see you all in Hope, 
Arizona in March at our semi-annual meeting and Rally! 
 
Travel Safe,  
Wayne 
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          January 
 
Darnel Harms                         23 
Clarence Kinsley                     27 
Joel Schraan                          29    

 
 

   
           January 

 
Rett and Claire Porter                  9 
John and Darnel Harms               23 

 
 

 
 

 
Grant me the serenity to 
accept the things I cannot 

change, the courage to change 
the things that I can, and the kind of 
money where I don’t really care either 
way. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Bob’s Pulled Beef 
(Bob Buse’s Recipe 
  From March 2015) 
 
 

INGREDIENTS  
 

5-pound choice beef roast 
1 ½ cups Beef Broth 
1 Pkg Lipton Dried Onion Soup 
1 bottle BBQ sauce 

DIRECTIONS 
 
Put beef broth in a 6-to-7-quart crock pot and 
place roast into the broth.  Put package of 
Lipton dried onion soup on top of roast. 
 Cover crock pot and cook on high for 2 
hours, turn crock pot to low and cook an 
additional 5 to 6 hours. 
Season with BBQ sauce to taste. 

Note:  Depending on how many you are 
serving, you can vary the size and amount of 
ingredients.  Also- use of crock pot liner makes 
clean up a snap. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Hmmmmmmm 

 
The object of golf is to play the 

least amount of golf. 

 

 

 
 

 



                             
 

    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 SAFETY REMINDER 
  

Check Road 
Conditions, Construction, and 

Closures 
Truckers have a saying: “There are only two 
seasons, winter and construction.” If you’re 
traveling in an RV, plan on running into 
construction. 

Save time and frustration by checking one of 
several websites that report road conditions, 
closures, and construction. The US DOT 
Federal Highway Administration website shows 
a map of the states. Click on the state you will 
be traveling in and choose a link that shows 
current road conditions. 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Happy New Year 
Ron Woodworth 

& 
Larry Morrison 

Kokopelli Newsletter Editors 
 
 
 
 
 

My two-year old cousin scared us one 
summer by disappearing during our 
lakeside vacation.  More than a dozen 
relatives searched the forest and 
shoreline, and everyone was relieved 
when we found Matthew playing calmly 
in the woods. 

A Small World After All 

“Listen to me, Matthew” 
his mother said sharply.  
“From now on when you 
want to go someplace, 
you tell Mommy first, 
okay?” 

Matthew thought about 
that for a moment and 
said, “Okay, Disney 
World”. 

https://www.fhwa.dot.gov/trafficinfo/
https://www.fhwa.dot.gov/trafficinfo/
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